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Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION

Welcome and
Introductions

Dina Blaes Salt Lake
County Director of

Regional Planning and
Transportation

Dina Blaes, Salt Lake County Planning Director, introduced the
meeting and welcomed the attendees. PlanTAC was held via Zoom. None Required

Meeting Summary –
July 13, 2022  Minutes

Dina Blaes, Salt Lake County Planning Director, called for a motion
to approve the July 13, 2022 meeting summary. Michael Maloy
motioned to approve, with Todd Draper, giving a second.

Approved

Wasatch Choice Fall
Transportation

Workshops
/ Draft Phased

2023-2050 RTP

Jory Johner, WFRC
Long Range Planning

Group Manager

Jory Johner, WFRC Manager of the Long-Range Planning Group,
gave an overview of the Wasatch Choice Vision and the Regional
Transportation Plan. He reminded everyone that the draft Fiscally
Constrained phasing of the regional plan will be discussed at the
fall Wasatch Choice  Transportation Workshops and have been
reviewed by many in the room, and that the workshops will invite
the local communities - including planning commissioners, other
city staff, city councils, and mayors across the region to get their
feedback. The map shared for the workshops across the region will
be the Draft 2023 RTP Workshops Map. The Wasatch Choice
Transportation Workshops will specifically be looking for feedback
on the financially constrained phasing. Jory provided the following
general calendar for the 2023-2050 RTP:

● Fall 2022: UDOT and UTA leadership meetings, workshops
and stakeholder outreach, Unified Plan coordination

● Winter 2023: Public comment period
● Spring 2023: May 25, 2023 adoption

For additional information or questions please reach out to Jory at
jjohner@wfrc.org.

None Required

Jordan Valley Water
Conservancy District

updates

Mark Stratford

Mark Stratford, General Counsel of the Jordan Valley Water
Conservation District, provided some information on relevant
legislation that pertains to water resources and conservation for
local communities. With changing climates, significant snowpack
changes, JVWCD is making changes to prepare for more future
resiliency. Mark highlighted some important information regarding
existing plans on water conservation, including water efficiency

None Required

https://wfrc.org/wasatch-choice-regional-vision-wcrv/
https://wfrc.org/vision-plans/regional-transportation-plan/
https://wfrc.org/vision-plans/regional-transportation-plan/
https://wfrc.org/rtp-2023-workshops-map/?x=-12453807&y=5014773&scale=1155581
mailto:jjohner@wfrc.org


JVWCD General
Counsel

standards for cities that would be helpful to planners and other city
staff. He also highlighted outcomes from SB 110 requirements
which require a Water and Preservation Plan within general plans
and working with the wholesale and retail water providers. Mark
also then went on to discuss major impacts from the 2022
Legislative session which pertain to planning and other staff.

For additional information or questions, please reach out to Mark at
marks@jvwcd.org.

TLC Project
Brainstorming

Mikala Jordan, WFRC
Community Planner

Mikala Jordan, WFRC Community Planner, reminded the group of
the upcoming application cycle for the Transportation Land Use
Connection Program, as well as other technical assistance
programs through WFRC that are seeking applications from cities.
The general timeline for project ideas with TLC is as follows:

○ Project idea meetings in August
○ Letter of Intent due in September
○ Application due in December

Mikala emphasized to call WFRC staff to chat about ideas
whenever folks are interested in pursuing funding opportunities
and to reach out to anyone on the CED team, particularly Megan
Townsend, Mikala Jordan, Marcia White, and Christy Dahlberg.

Please reach out to Mikala Jordan at mikala@wfrc.org for more
information or questions.

None Required

Study Updates
WFRC Staff

Safe Streets and Roads
for All (SS4A) Grant

Application
Kip Billings

Zero Fare Transit Study
Julie Bjornstad

WFRC staff provided updates on various planning studies that are
relevant to the Committee.

Kip Billings, Air Quality Engineer with WFRC, provided an overview
of the Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) grant application that is
being developed. A small committee has been formed to develop
the grant application and submit before the end of the year to
FHWA. For more information please reach out to Kip at
kip@wfrc.org.

Julie Bjornstad, Senior Transportation Planner with WFRC, provided
an overview of the Zero Fare Transit Study which is looking at the
viability of Zero Fare Transit options in the Wasatch Front region.
The study was developed as a response to looking at zero fare
options, after fare free February on UTA’s transit system, and is
expected to finish some time later in the year. The study will be
distributed to the Committee as it concludes. For more information,
please reach out to Julie at julieb@wfrc.org.

None Required

Workshop and Tour
Highlights

WFRC Staff

Park City Mobile
Active Transportation

Tour (MATT)

Hugh Van Wagenen, WFRC Active Transportation Planner,
provided a quick highlight on the upcoming Park City Mobile Active
Transportation Tour (MATT). For more information, reach out to
Hugh at hugh@wfrc.org.

Nikki Navio, Transportation Planner with WFRC, provided a quick
overview of the Urban Freight and Local Delivery Workshop, which
is happening on September 27 at the WFRC office from 10-11:30am

mailto:marks@jvwcd.org
mailto:mikala@wfrc.org
mailto:kip@wfrc.org
mailto:julieb@wfrc.org
mailto:hugh@wfrc.org


Hugh Van Wagenen

Freight and Local
Delivery Workshop

Nikki Navio

and September 28 at Clearfield City Hall from 10-11:30am. The
workshops aim to understand what cities and freight providers are
seeing in cities with freight and goods movement, and the final
outcome is intended to be a resource for communities to help
address needs.

For more information, reach out to Nikki at nikki@wfrc.org.

Other Business
Dina Blaes

Future meeting: December 14, 2022 None Required

NAME REPRESENTING

Chris Whiltsie Bike Utah

Grant Crowell Bluffdale

Andy Hulka Cottonwood Heights

Todd Draper Draper City

Cody Lutz Envision Utah

Lorin Palmer Herriman City

Michael Maloy Herriman City

Wendelin Knobloch Midvale City

John Miller Millcreek

Chris Help Psomas

Chris Orlin Salt Lake City

Joe Taylor Salt Lake City

Shane Ellis Salt Lake County

Sam Klemm Salt Lake County

Dina Blaes Salt Lake County

David Rodgers Salt Lake County

Mercedes Maestas Salt Lake County Health Department

Brittany Ward Sandy City

Damien Rodriguez South Salt Lake City

David Mann South Jordan City

Mark McGrath Taylorsville City

Nate Nelson West Jordan

Steve Pastorik West Valley City

Andrea Olsen UDOT

Matt Gray UTA

Alex Beim UTA

mailto:nikki@wfrc.org


Mikala Jordan WFRC

Ben Wuthrich WFRC

Julie Bjornstad WFRC

Lauren Victor WFRC

Bert Granberg WFRC

Hugh Van Wagenen WFRC

Nikki Navio WFRC

Megan Townsend WFRC

Rosie Hernandez WFRC

Ted Knowlton WFRC

Kip Billings WFRC

Jory Johner WFRC

Byron Head WFRC

Jordon Chandler WFRC


